From: Patrick Marfleet
Sent: 20 June 2022 09:09
To: Planning Planning

Subject: FW: GOSH Planning Application - 2022/2255/P - Resident comments/objections

to the proposal

Please upload to the above

Patrick Marfleet Senior Planning Officer



Subject: GOSH Planning Application - 2022/2255/P - Resident comments/objections to the proposal

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware — This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear All

I write to ensure that you are fully aware of my objection to this proposal that you are all dealing with.

I have been a resident near GOSH for years. Speaking to other residents today, most are totally misinformed on the scale planned and have not been consulted as suggested in the application documents.

I am a Parent concerned about the increase of Traffic, Noise, and Air Quality, which will all be made worse; and emissions here are already failing - for at least five years of my child's life.

Increase noise levels will directly affect our ability to work from home in the way we do currently, and be detrimental to us financially.

The one way traffic system, restricted parking and movement, will impact our daily lives and businesses severely, especially when we have no other option but to travel by car, adding time and increased petrol costs just to exit our home.

The proposed massively enlarged GOSH building, will take away the little light we have, and post renovation none of the street windows will meet BRE guidelines for daylight. As I understood it when the listed buildings were removed for the current hospital it was on the understanding that the buildings would not overwhelm our buildings in the unreasonable and harmful way proposed. And nowhere in the plans is there adequate justification for this increase! Our support for the hospital and it's work is unwavering, and whilst we accept improvements must be made the current Planning Application for GOSH would impact cruelly on our lives here, and demonstrates no support or care for us and our wellbeing in return.

Thank you for taking the time to read my objections

Sincerely

Rebekah Staton Flanagan

